MINUTES
CITY OF SUWANEE
PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION (PAC) MEETING
Wednesday, June 7, 2017
6:00 PM

Attending: 
Commission members: Scott Auer, Sean Mulligan, Lisa Winton, Vickie Johnson (left at 6:38 p.m.)
Berney Kirkland (absent), Cherie Heringer (absent), Keith Nabb (absent)

Staff:  Denise Brinson, Toni Shrewsbury, Alyssa Durden

Call to Order
Lisa Winton called the meeting to order at 6:14 p.m.

Approval of Minutes
Scott Auer moved to approve the minutes from the May 3, 2017 meeting as presented (Vickie Johnson 2nd). Motion carried 4-0.

Adoption of the Agenda
Vickie Johnson moved to adopt the agenda as presented (Scott Auer 2nd).  Motion carried 4-0.

Developer Presentation 
Oaks at Suwanee Creek is an 86 unit assisted living and memory care center that will be located on the corner of McGinnis Ferry Road and Buford Highway.  Mr. Jigar Patel, owner of ALMC Suwanee, LLC, represented the project. Mr. Patel was familiar with the public art initiative and had spoken with his architect who suggested that a fountain could be placed in the porte co chere at the front of the building – a location that would be visible from McGinnis Ferry Road.  Conversation ensued with possible alternative sites and types of art being discussed.  Toni Shrewsbury mentioned that she has a database of artists and volunteered to share the contact information with Mr. Patel if he should need to commission a piece of art.  Lisa Winton offered the services of the City’s public art consultant however Mr. Patel did not feel that it was necessary.  

SculpTour 2017 Exhibit Update
· May 20 Event – “Sip & See” – Toni Shrewsbury reported that the tours were rained-out thirty minutes after they began.  She also shared that two of our SculpTour artists (Gregory Johnson and Michael Russell) were present and ready to interact with the tours and that volunteer guides were able to get three tours started however, none were able to complete the exhibit before the storm began. She reported that the Aurora Theater group was able to move their performance of “Memphis” inside City Hall to the council chambers.  The play was very well attended with chambers overflowing – the performance was a huge hit.




· Technology –Related Opportunities – Toni discussed four video/audio opportunities that the City is utilizing to promote SculpTour and encourage visitor interaction with the exhibit.
· Otocast is a podcast offered to the City, free of charge, by the owner and developer of the application Eric Feinstein.  The application facilitates discovery of recommended points of interests and encourages exploration of the surrounding area. It is available through iTunes as well as the app store and is free to consumers. The SculpTour Otocast is up and running.
· LAYAR is a free application that can be found on iTunes as well as the app store. It bridges the gap between print and digital worlds, providing interactive augmented reality experiences.  Paul Bara, Suwanee’s in-house graphic designer, will be working with this application to bring SculpTour to life through LAYAR by the Fall of 2017.  
· Atlanta Regional Commission’s free public art application will help users to locate public art across the Atlanta region.  Josh Phillipson, with the ARC, has invited Suwanee to participate by providing a listing of all public art, permanent as well as temporary, along with photos. The app is currently being tested in-house with hopes to have it ready to release through iTunes and the app store by late summer or early fall 2017.
· The SculpTour page on the City website will include audio, and possibly video, of each participating artist talking about his/her sculpture.  Paul Bara is currently working on this project.

· “Eclipse” – Toni reported that she and Denise Brinson had visited local artist Drew Dylan’s home to inspect the progress of his SculpTour entry, “Eclipse.”  The sculpture was not fully assembled and required another three days of work to complete according to Mr. Dylan.  Toni asked the PAC if they would like to continue to move forward with accepting the sculpture into the exhibit. The response received was that they would like City staff member and engineer, James Miller, to inspect the sculpture once it’s fully assembled at Mr. Dylan’s home.  If Mr. Miller determines the sculpture to be safe and sustainable, they would like to move forward and have Mr. Dylan install the sculpture onsite.

Other
· PAC Goals – Denise Brinson suggested that Lisa Winton work with her to streamline PAC goals - Lisa agreed and a meeting will be scheduled.
· NGAA Update 
· The City of Sugar Hill and The Suite Spot will be exhibiting member works and is hosting a reception on Thursday, June 15, 2017 at The Suite Spot.  Vickie would like to extend an invitation to PAC members and City staff. She will forward the invitation.   
· Mr. Eric Young, co-owner of Reeves Young, has reached out to Vickie to invite the NGAA to display member paintings in the lobby of his new building located on Peachtree Industrial Boulevard in Sugar Hill, just outside of Suwanee city limits. This is a wonderful opportunity for works to be seen and possibly purchased.     

Adjournment
Sean Mulligan moved to adjourn at 7:25 p.m. (Scott Auer 2nd). Motion carried 3-0.

Minutes taken by Toni Shrewsbury
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